From: C. Robert Snyder [mailto:chazsnyd@gmail.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 04, 2010 3:43 PM
To: Hieftje, John; Sabra Briere; Smith, Sandi; Derezinski, Tony; Rapundalo, Stephen; Higgins, Marcia; Teall, Margie; Anglin, Mike; Taylor, Christopher (Council); Kunselman, Stephen; Hohnke, Carsten; Fraser, Roger; Planning
Cc: alliance neighborhoods; Tom Whitaker
Subject: 'TRULY AFFORDABLE HOUSING"--what it is, for whom is it intended, where needed

TRULY AFFORDABLE HOUSING"--what it is, for whom is it intended, where is it needed?
Dear Mayor, City Council Members, City Administrator,Planning Commission Members, Developers, and Neighborhood Alliance Members,

As we prepare for yet another round of truths, half-truths, misinformation and perhaps intentional false claims re:  downtown, near-downtown, D1/D2, and University housing developments, I ran across this recent succinct non-emotional piece written by Tom Whitaker of Germantown fame.  As is his style, Tom is concise and well-informed in his writing! about "Affordable Housing", PUDs, and where the truly needy (as contrasted with students and "young professionals searching for "non-shitty" one-bedroom/centrally-located, cheap quarters) need to be housed
Amazingly, it is not in near-campus PUDs such as The Moravian or City Place! (or at least not in according to the 2007 Washtenaw County Housing Affordability Needs Assessment).  But then again, what do they know about urban density, truly affordable living quarters and other soft-minded, fuzzy-headed thinking, bleeding heart liberal Socialist beliefs? "They" should be placed in the outskirts of the city, preferably Ypsilanti or one of the Townships, so that more expensive "affordable housing" can be reserved for those who truly can afford it and therefore "deserve" it!

Please read, and think about, Tom Whitaker's email, below!

And thank you for listening to your hearts and not your pocketbooks whenever PUDs and "affordable housing" claims are linked!

"Give me your tired, your poor..."

Best,

Bob Snyder
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From:        Tom Whitaker <tgwhitaker@gmail.com>
Subject:      NA Re: [aa better local politix] 100,000 Homes Campaign, Detroit
Date:          April 29, 2010 5:09:15 PM EDT

To:             Better Local <betterlocal@googlegroups.com>

Cc:             alliance neighborhoods <neighborhoods-alliance@griefnet.org>

Reply-To:  alliance neighborhoods <neighborhoods-alliance@griefnet.org>

Just a quick tangent on the PUDs and affordable units (sorry if you've heard this, but Heritage Row is coming to Council):

 

Recent proposed PUDs like the Moravian, City Place and Heritage Row were/are located in the College Tract.  Per the 2007 Washtenaw County Housing Affordability Needs Assessment, NO AFFORDABLE UNITS ARE RECOMMENDED TO BE BUILT IN THE COLLEGE TRACT.  Why?  Because they get snatched up by students.  Low income students have needs, too, but they also have many more potential financial resources to draw from (scholarships, loans, grants, family)  and also many more options in affordable campus housing (like dorms, co-ops, or sharing houses with multiple friends) than does a non-student.  Further, the "affordable" units in these proposed PUDs typically include rents tied to a formula that puts them at or above the current market rates in the neighborhood.  So next time you hear a developer, or city staffer, or planning commission member, or city council member claim that 10-15 units of "affordable" housing in a PUD is a public benefit, think twice.  If it's in the College Tract, like Germantown, the units will have no impact on the actual needs identified in the Assessment, and worse, the projects often propose to remove more existing affordable units than they would build. 

 

Tom W.
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